LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 02/24/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Eight out of nine board members were present.  Carole Inghram Montalto was unable to attend due to illness.  Officers and directors attending included:


Rollie Gibbs




Patty Haack


Kae Jones Bogdanovich



Bruce Langson

Danny Lee

Sandy Pettit Backus

Matt Shlisky
David Williams

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  We welcomed Joe Thomson, who has agreed to be our Historian (see below).  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the January 27, 2013 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 02/24/13 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  We earned $60.51 in interest on our CD for the year of 2012.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  Reimbursement to Patty Haack for miscellaneous postage expenses in the amount of $113.19 was approved.  There are no expenses currently anticipated.  
2013 Budget

The 2013 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  The only variance was the payment to Whiting-Turner for the Senior Squares Monument.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Class of 1943 has not made any plans yet.  Class of 1948 will be celebrating their 65th reunion at the Wildcat Reunion.  Class of 1953 is having their 60th reunion June 7 & 8.  Classes of 1958 and 1963 are having their reunions the day prior and at the Wildcat Reunion.  Class of 1968 is combining with classes of 1967 and 1969 and will be having a reunion on October 12.  Dave has sent a facebook message.  We are hoping to hear from classes of 1973 through 2008.
Fund Raising

Committee Chairperson Sandy Backus reported that she is trying to put together a committee for this year.  She will contact some of the members that indicated they would volunteer to help with fund raising on their membership application.  We discussed a lot of ideas, including checking the internet for local fund-raisers to get ideas, checking with local theaters, doing something at Jim Rogers’ Auto Museum and/or Art Goldstrom’s museum, and possibly holding an event at the Smith Center.  Matt volunteered to check on local theaters.  Bruce will contact Lorraine Hunt-Bono about the Smith Center.  Patty will contact Jim Roger and Sheri, Art Goldstrom’s daughter.

Patty reported that none of the license plate frames have sold through the LVHS on-line store, and that Jill Horton is checking into putting them in the student store in the cafeteria at LVHS.   
Grants
There was no update on grants.
Historian Update

Joe Thomson has volunteered to be our Historian.  Joe, who is a historian and has been attending the Wildcat Reunion for at least 13 years, has interview and documented information on many of our alumni over the years.  He served for 3 years as Vice President for graduate students at UNLV.  He was made a honorary lifetime member of the LVHSAA three years ago.  We are very pleased to welcome Joe!

Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 358 paid members (up from 337 in January), including 93 lifetime members, and a total of 373 members in good standing (up from 351 in January).  71 (down from 93) memberships expired as of 09/30/12.  Postcard reminders were sent in January and 28 renewals and 3 new memberships have been received in the last month.  
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.
Scholarships

Chairman Matt Shlisky has been in touch with the Senior Counselors at LVHS and discussed the possibility of allowing trade schools and/or changing our criteria for scholarships to get more applicants than the last couple of years.  The counselors recommended leaving our requirements as they are.  One limiting factor seems to be our requirement that the student attend a Southern Nevada School.  After a discussion, the board decided to leave our criteria “as is” but to lower our GPA requirement from 3.0 to 2.5.  Matt will relate this information to the school.  The counselors also recommended that we give a presentation to the seniors in January next year.  We decided to make a flyer about our scholarships and take it to the Student Body President to distribute to the seniors, encouraging them to apply for our scholarships.  Joe Thomson volunteered to take the flyers to the school next week. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to breakdown the $10,000 scholarship funds for 2013 as follows:  4 scholarships for $2000 each and 2 for $1000 each.

Note:  The day after our meeting, Matt found out that the Senior Counselors have already distributed the applications to all the AP classes and have the application packets already printed.  They will announce the GPA requirement change and are planning to make reminder announcements as it gets closer to the deadline.  In view of this, it was decided that a flyer will not be needed.  
Senior Squares

Rollie reported that the Senior Squares monument is ready to be painted.  Danny Lee brought a couple of great photos of the monument.  Rollie, Bruce, Matt, Danny and Dave will meet at the school at 9 a.m. next Wednesday to wash the structure and apply the sealer.  They will probably do the painting the following day.  Sherwin Williams donated the sealer,  paint, brushes and all required supplies.  After the painting is completed, the tiles can be installed.  Then the landscaping will be completed and the old squares will be removed.
The final payment ($11,969) was made to Whiting-Turner on February 8, 2013, leaving a $2764.52 deficit in the Senior Squares fund.  Patty and Carole are working on a grant request to the City of Las Vegas Centennial Commission to cover our remaining expenses and reimburse the LVHS Operating Account.  Patty will contact Larry Hahn about borrowing a large tarp or parachute to cover the monument until we hold a dedication ceremony.  Rollie will contact Andy Taylor at the LVRJ View Magazine so see if he will take some “progress” photos of the painting and tile installation and hopefully give our project some publicity.  Patty will contact Jim Rogers about publicity on Channel 3.  Patty will contact Richard Bryan to ask his advice on how we turn the monument over to the Clark County School District once everything is completed.  
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce reported that the last car that was donated has been sold for $1500, which goes to our scholarship fund.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  One Notable Alumni bio was updated recently and a couple of new bios were added.  There are approximately 70 Notable Alumni bios on the website.  
Wildcat Reunion

The first committee meeting will be held on March 14.  Patty has contacted the committee members.  
OLD BUSINESS

Parent/Student Newsletter

Matt will write an article to be included in a future issue of the LVHS Parent/Student newsletter.

Annual Membership Meeting & Elections

The LVHSAA Annual Membership Meeting has been rescheduled to May 30, 2013.  Three board members (Carole, Kae and Matt) are due for re-election.  It will be held in the cafeteria of the Las Vegas Academy to give attendees an opportunity to see the completed Senior Squares monument.

NEW BUSINESS
Historical Newspaper Donation
Thanks to Phyllis Nickel Hoggatt (1943), who sent us an original newspaper from September 30, 1935, the date that President Franklin D. Roosevelt was in town for the dedication of Boulder Dam.  Phyllis suggested that the paper might be of value and could possibly be sold to make some money for our scholarship fund. Joe Thomson will check on possibilities.  
Request for Honorary Membership

We received a request from a non-alumni for an honorary lifetime membership in the LVHSAA.  Honorary members do not have to pay dues.  He has numerous relatives that graduated from LVHS, even though he went to Valley High School.  Our bylaws state that we can offer honorary memberships to persons not otherwise eligible who have provided significant support to the school or association, which has not been the case with the requestor.  The board voted unanimously to advise the requestor that he is welcome to join the LVHSAA as a paying member.
2013 Goals
A discussion resulted in the establishment of the following goals for 2013:


- Complete and dedicate the Senior Squares Monument


- Increase Membership, including more young members


- Participate more with LVHS in their assemblies, Student Council Meetings and Student/Parent meetings


- Hold an annual fund raising event for the scholarship fund

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, April 7, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
